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October 25, 2016 
To whom it may concern 

Company MARUBUN CORPORATION 
Representative Shoji Mizuno CEO and Representative Director 
 (Securities Code: 7537 TSE, 1st Section) 
Contact Toshihiro Shibuya Manager, Corporate Planning Dept. 
 (Tel: +81-3-3639-3010) 

 

 

Notice of Cancellation of Agency Agreement with NXP Semiconductors 
 

Marubun Corporation (the Company) hereby announces that it has agreed to cancel an agency agreement concluded 

with NXP Semiconductors N.V. (NXP). Details are as follows. 

 

1. Reason for cancellation of the agency agreement  

Policies for sales agency programs were changed due to reorganization carried out between Freescale Semiconductor, 

Inc. (FS) and NXP, with whom the Company had concluded agency agreements, respectively. The reorganization has 

led to an agreement for cancellation of the agreement. 

 

2. Schedule for cancellation of the agency agreement 

Cancellation date of the agency agreement: March 1, 2017 (plan) 

 

3. Impacts on financial results for the fiscal year ending March 31, 2017 

The Company’s sales of NXP’s products (including FS’s products) were approximately 12.0 billion yen (proportion 

to consolidated sales: 4.3%) for the fiscal year ended March 31, 2016 on a consolidated basis. Impacts on financial 

results for the fiscal year ending March 31, 2017 are immaterial because transactions will continue until the 

cancellation takes effect. For forecasts of consolidated financial results for the fiscal year ending March 31, 2017, 

please refer to the “Notice of Revision to Forecasts of Financial Results” disclosed separately today (October 25, 

2016). 

 

4. Future outlook 

In the mid-term management plan being implemented by the Company, it is working on expanding base businesses, 

an early commercialization of a new family of products, and a full-scale cultivation of growth markets such as 

businesses related to automobiles or industrial equipment, as well as the facilitation of global development through a 

joint operation with Arrow Electronics. By accelerating these initiatives, the Company will seek to minimize the 

relevant impacts and improve financial results. 


